




 
  
 COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT Jennifer Andrews, Director 
 201 DELAFIELD STREET jmandrew@ci.waukesha.wi.us 
 WAUKESHA, WISCONSIN 53188-3633 
 TELEPHONE  262/524-3750  FAX  262/524-3751 
 
 
 
 
 
July 24, 2015 
 
Ted Matkom 
Gorman and Company 
200 N. Main Street 
Oregon, WI  53575 
 
Re:   Gorman Proposal to Waukesha County for the Moor Mudbaths/Grandview Health Resort (former  

Health and Human Services Building) 
 

Dear Ted: 
 
This letter is to follow up and provide some clarifications on some of the questions regarding your proposal for the 
former Health and Human Services Building.  Below I outline the City’s response and ordinance requirements where 
applicable: 

1. Access, signage, lighting, and traffic signals: There is no requirement for a second point of access for this 
building as long as an easement or purchase of the existing road is established so there is access to Riverview. 
The City will not require any additional signage for this project.  Private development signage and directional 
signage proposed by the developer will need to go through the City’s Sign Review Board however there is no 
requirement for that type of signage. This does not meet our threshold for a Traffic Impact Analysis.  Typically 
a multi-family residential development would need 125 units to require a TIA.  As such, the City does not see a 
need for traffic signals or pedestrian signage for this proposal. There is already adequate pedestrian access to 
the site/building.  

2. Parking: Since this is proposed to be senior housing, the parking provided (1 space for each unit and 4 visitor 
spaces) is adequate.  Please keep in mind the property could not be converted to a non-senior housing 
development without additional spaces.  

3. Zoning & Land Use: The Community Development Staff supports a rezoning of the former Health and Human 
Services building and lands immediately adjacent to it to allow for senior multi-family development. We feel 
that this type of use is an appropriate re-use of a local landmark (also on the National Register of Historic 
Places) which is one of the few remaining resort buildings from Waukesha’s Springs Era. A Land Use Plan 
Amendment will also be required and has staff support. Please be aware that all rezoning and land use 
amendment requests must be reviewed and approved by the Plan Commission and Common Council.  

 
Please contact me if you have further questions.  I can be reached at (262) 524-3755 or at jfortin@ci.waukesha.wi.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Jeff Fortin, AICP 
Community Development Specialist  
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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